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1. Important Information for All Attendees

All attendees are reminded that Saturday, the 16th of March, 2024 is the date of the 
2024 Queensland Local Government Election.  The organisers encourage attendees 
to make appropriate arrangements for a pre-poll or postal vote as and if applicable.  

2. Important Information for All Competitors

A. Competitors are reminded of the applicability of Motorsport Australia’s Self-
Extraction Policy, and the requirement that every vehicle occupant demonstrate the
ability to pass the occupant self-extraction test in compliance with this policy once
every twelve months.  With that in mind, competitors may expect a Scrutineer to
request them to perform a self-extraction in compliance with the requirements of the
Self-Extraction Policy at some time during Heat 1 of the event.  This will be
conducted at or near an event control of Scrutineers’ choice.

B. There are many road works being conducted on liaison roads in use for the
event.  Competitors are reminded that, consistent with Rally Standing Regulations –
Events General Article 5.1(a), where a road book instruction conflicts with a traffic
regulation, the traffic regulation takes precedence.

Organisers have been advised by Queensland Police Service representatives that a 
police presence may be expected on liaison roads used by the event, and 
competitors and service crew are reminded of the operation of the Rally Standing 
Regulations – Events General Articles 5.1, 5.2, and 5.4(i), and of National 
Competition Rules 83 and 84.   

The Organisers intend a zero-tolerance approach to reported breaches of 
relevant traffic regulations. 

C. Competitors are reminded of changes to Motorsport Australia’s licensing regime,
and are strongly encouraged to ensure that they allow sufficient time to complete any
required steps prior to the close of documentation on the 13th of March, 2024.

D. To competitors who are scrutineering at APX Suspension on Sunday 10 March,
Shaun has requested that if you are trailering your rally cars to scrutineering could



you please park your tow vehicle and trailers in the Strathpine Shopping Centre and 
drive your rally car into APX Suspension as there is not enough parking at APX 
Suspension. 


